Battle Muffin Club – Minutes of the Annual General Meeting
Held 0n: Thursday 10th May, 2018

The AGM was held at Crowhurst Park after the Members Meeting.
Current list of Members: David Amos, David Arrowsmith, Dave Ballard,  Alan Bancroft, David Beavis, Ray Broomfield, Martin Burge, Chris Campbell, Dennis Campbell, Mike Clarke, Ron Cook, Chris Davidson, Mike Doncaster, David Earwaker, Peter Ellin, Robert Ellin, Robert Emeleus, Jeremy Field, Keith Foord, Ivan Foster, Alf Freeman, Chris Gardner, Malcolm Gates, Richard Glover, Bryan Godwin, Ken Gough, Don Gray, John Hassell, Trevor Henning, Ian Hicks, Ray Hingston, Alan Howland, Clive Johnson, Jeff Mansfield, James McArthur, Terry McCarthy, Danny Milligan, Derek Morgan, Norman Nuthall, Richard Palmer, Pete Parry, Mark Peake, John Peters, David Pratt, Harry Pugh, Bryan Sagar, Mike Saunders, Geoff Sharman, Bernard Spring, Mike Vandenburg, Pete Wildey.
Current Membership: 51
Honorary Member: Maurice Palmer

Leave of Absence: Alan Howland

Members Present: David Arrowsmith, Dave Ballard, Alan Bancroft, David Beavis, Ray Broomfield, Martin Burge, Dennis Campbell, Mike Clarke, Ron Cook, Mike Doncaster, Robert Ellin, Jeremy Field, Ivan Foster, Alf Freeman, Chris Gardener, Malcolm Gates, Richard Glover, Bryan Godwin, Ken Gough, Don Gray, John Hassell, Trevor Henning, Ian Hicks, Jeff Mansfield, Derek Morgan, Norman Nuthall, Maurice Palmer, Richard Palmer, Pete Parry, Mark Peake, John Peters, David Pratt, Harry Pugh, Bryan Sagar, Mike Saunders, Geoff Sharman, Bernard Spring, Mike Vandenburg, Pete Wildey. 
Guests:  None
The Chairman, Malcolm Gates, opened the AGM by welcoming Honorary Member Maurice Palmer to the meeting.
1. Apologies Received: David Amos, Chris Campbell, Chris Davidson, David Earwaker, Peter Ellin, Robert Emeleus, Keith Foord, Ray Hingston, Clive Johnson, James McArthur, Terry McCarthy and Danny Milligan did not attend.
2. Minutes of the last AGM held on Thursday 11th May 2017 were agreed as being a correct record and signed by the Chairman, Malcolm Gates.
3. Matters Arising: Following further discussion the membership agreed the existing Membership Cap of 55, established last year, should continue for the time being.
4. Appointment of two Scrutineers for the Year-End Accounts: 
Alan Howland and Derek Morgan have agreed to continue in this role.  Their appointment was elected by a show of hands.
5. Treasurer’s Report by Harry Pugh on behalf of Terry McCarthy: Year-End Accounts for 1917/18

The Members (Dining) Account had an opening balance of £1857.35             receipts of £15919.68 and payments of £15557.30 resulting in a closing balance of £2219.73.  The Charity Account had an opening balance of £4035.66 receipts of £10142.32 payments of 
£9787.40 resulting in a closing balance of £4390.58.  The Leisure Club Account had had an opening balance of £2275.05 receipts of £.13087.30 payments of £14821.23 resulting in a closing balance of £.541.12.  The General Account had had an opening balance of 
£199.15 receipts of £.1740.00 payments of £1809.84 resulting in a closing balance of £129.31.

Harry thanked Terry for all his excellent work as Treasurer over the past year.

The Year-End Accounts for 1916/17 have been agreed and signed off by Alan and Derek.

6. Services and Charities Report by David Arrowsmith:
David confirmed that there had been 24 donations for the year which totalled approximately £9800.  The money was raised from traditional events that the Muffin Club gets involved in every year plus the donations kindly given by the club members.
7. Entertainment Report by Pete Parry and Richard Palmer: 
Pete raised concerns over clashing of dates of Muffin Events with other local organisations which could adversely affect the numbers of attendees to our club agenda.  He suggested there should be one source that members could refer to and avoid clashes where possible, be it being made aware by members of outside events or for us to arrange events avoiding clashes where possible.
Pete also reported on Greek night at the Royal Oak, Whatlington attended by club members, families and friends. This was enjoyed by all who attended and he looked to all club members to come up with other ideas for consideration.

Finally, Pete expressed his grateful thanks for all the support given by Muffins to club events and looked forward to even more members volunteering in the future.
8. Programme Report by Ray Broomfield: Ray advised that he was standing down after serving on the Executive Committee for the past 4 years.  The last 2 years had been spent as Programme Secretary where he successfully arranged for a wide variety of after dinner speakers to entertain the club members. Ray advised he had been introduced to the Muffin Club by Jim Bat back in 2005 and went on to pay a heartfelt tribute for the great support by fellow club members during his recent time of personal tragedy. Ray was warmly thanked for his service to the club along with the message “Do what you like but don’t leave the club.” 
9. Dining Report by Mike Vandenburg:  Mike confirmed that quality        food and cooking continues to be assessed at Crowhurst Park and was generally successful since the change to two-course dinners some 24 months previously.  That said, there was always the wish to find an alternative venue.  Mike advised that dinner at the White Hart Inn at Catsfield had been a successful venue for meeting and dining but not particularly suitable from a privacy point of view or to include a speaker.  He stated that any suggestions for alternative venues would be much appreciated.
10. Leisure & Recreational Report by Pete Parry:  Pete advised that the Pub walks had been very successful the previous year and there would be full details to follow on the walks planned for the coming year not already advised. Pete also confirmed that the MCC (Cycling) continued mainly on Fridays and said that anybody interested would be very welcome to participate.                                                                                       
John Hassell confirmed there was to be a special orchid walk hosted by Martin Hole on his land at Montague Farm, Pevensey Marshes in a few day’s time.  He said that Club members, family and friends were all welcome to this highly recommended event.  
11. Battle Muffin Leisure Club Report by John Hassell: 
Residential Trip:  John advised that David Pratt would be standing down after his next and final Residential Trip.  This trip is planned for Oxford with 43 participants. There are lots of lovely visits planned including a Mid-Summer Murders day to visit locations where filming took place for the TV Series.  John highlighted his sincere thanks to David saying he was enormously grateful for all David had achieved on behalf of all the members of the club over the past 7 years which had amounted to 221 outing days. 
Malcolm then added his thanks and stated how hard David had worked.  He continued with what an incredible amount of work had taken place over the past 7 years to ensure that the seniors of Battle had the opportunity for a holiday that many would not otherwise get.  Over 160 seniors had benefited to-date and David would be a very hard act to follow. Day Trips:  Another successful year was reported by John for the club that continues to provide such beneficial opportunities for the local community. He arranged 5 outings during the past year covering visits to Canterbury Cathedral, Wakehurst Place, Brighton, Buckingham Palace and finally, a trip to the theatre to see “Girls” the story of the Calendar Girls. 
Jeff Mansfield raised concerns about Medical care for seniors.  The committee agreed to discuss at future meetings as appropriate.
12.Communications & Web Report by Derek Morgan and Terry    McCarthy:  Derek advised that Committee Meeting Minutes are posted on the website along with the Agenda for activities etc., for the coming year.
13.The Loyal Toast:  The Chairman asked the Muffin Club Members to stand and raise a glass of port for the Loyal Toast.  The Committee had previously offered to pay for the port but Malcolm declined saying it was in line with tradition that the retiring Chairman pays for the port.
14.The Chairman’s Report by Malcolm Gates:    Malcolm was delighted to report another very busy, successful year for the club and in particular, stressed his sincere thanks for the generosity of members in the raising and distribution of well in excess of £9,000 during the past year, an excellent result for the club. There had been a lot of fun maintaining old friendships and developing new ones. He particularly thanked Bryan Godwin who sold him the idea of joining the club many years ago, a decision he reassured Bryan was the right one.  Malcolm highlighted a number of events through out the year which all contributed in the success of the club. He advised that our committee of 10 would now change as we entered the 2018/19 year.  He warmly thanked Ray Broomfield who was standing down having arranged a legacy of good speakers to the end of the year. Malcolm hoped a good number of club members, who had attended as guests for the committee meetings over the past few years were very informative in showing what we do and how we get to agree, or sometimes not, on a wide variety of club issues. He hoped the committee would continue to invite guest members to the monthly meetings going forward.  Malcolm made a special request to members to forward new ideas to the committee when occasionally, Charity Fund requests are thin on the ground.  Over £2,000 alone had been raised just from the Bell and he wanted this money to go to a good home. Malcolm finished by stating what an absolute privilege it had been to chair this club over the past 12 months and warmly thanked the excellent committee for all the support every single one had given him throughout the year.

15.Election of Officers:  In accordance with Club Rules, Harry Pugh, the previous Vice-Chairman was elected as Chairman by a show of hands. The nine Committee Members seeking re-election along with Bernard Spring and Mike Saunders were elected by a show of hands. Mike Vandenburg to replace Harry Pugh as Vice-Chairman.  
The Committee for 2018/219 will be as follows:
Harry Pugh (Chairman)
Mike Vandenburg (Vice-Chairman)
Malcolm Gates (Past Chairman)
Derek Morgan

Terry McCarthy

Pete Parry

John Hassell

Richard Palmer

David Arrowsmith

Bernard Spring

Mike Saunders
16.New President: Harry Pugh.  Harry thanked the club for electing him and looked forward to serving the club in his capacity as Chairman.  He advised that the roles of the committee members would be agreed at the next committee meeting and the club would be advised accordingly.

17.Any other Business:  Harry advised the Bell collection had raised £187 and thanked the members for their generosity.  
Pete advised there were some Muffin costumes missing and asked for these to be returned.

The meeting closed at 9.34pm.

Signed by Chairman:





Date:



